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St. Mary Catholic Booster Club

1/10/18
6:30 pm
St. Mary Catholic High School Resource Center
Booster Club Meeting Minutes
Attendance:   Adam Bates, Lynn Parks, Jeff Braatz, Ryan Pues, Pam Seidl
A. Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes 
Motion to Approve Previous Meeting Minutes: Jeff B.
Second to Approve Previous Meeting Minutes: Lynn P.
B. Financial Update – Adam Bates

· Total Income: $59,814
· Total Expense: $51,4104 
· Current Year Balance: $8,404
· Current Total Net Assets: $34,031
· Continue to do well with basketball concession stands. 
· Robotics & forensics money should be coming in by February.
· Registration coming in for middle school basketball tournament. Approximately $6,000 -$7,000.
· Connect5 money transferred. Great profit from this event.

· A few sports spent money on supplies/equipment. 

· AED was $1,000 less than anticipated and will be up by Spring sports and located by the bathrooms and concession stand.

· Banner sponsors – still waiting on a couple to pay.
Motion to Approve Financial Update: Jeff B.
Second to Approve Financial Update: Ryan P.
C. Athletic Director Report MS – Adam Bates for Rachel Brown 
· Congratulations to our 8th Grade Blue Boys Basketball team for winning the Consolation Championship in the Conference Tournament

· Congratulations to our 7th Grade Boys Basketball team for finishing in 2nd place in the Conference Tournament

· Girls’ Basketball will finish up at the end of January, with 7th and 8th grade competing in their conference tournament

· We’ve only had a few open spots for volunteer spots, but people have stepped up the night of to fill in which has been great. Such a huge improvement from last year!  

D. Athletic Director Report HS – Adam Bates 
· Hockey JV team plays on Saturday, January 13. We have 2 players on the team.
· Dance team performed once so far and are scheduled to perform more.

· Congratulations to the SMC Powerlifting team for their team success at the first meet on Saturday, January 6th, at Xavier. Four SMC lifters qualified for State: Jacob Kundert, Ashton Miller, James Schultz and Olivia Tomasi. The next meet is at Neenah on Saturday, February 3rd, when additional team members are hoping to qualify for State!
· Boys basketball record is 7-4 overall and 4-2 in the conference tied for 5th place.
· Girls basketball record is 10-4 overall and 7-2 in the conference tied for 1st. 

E. Standing Committee Chair Reports

Concessions – Jeff Braatz for Melissa Uhlenbrauck 
· VEX tourney went well. Phil Kerwin did all the concession purchasing with a list provided based on sales last year. Totals are not available yet for sales/profit. 

· 3rd & 4th grade Jr Zephyr tourney is next weekend

· Jan 25th grade school /middle school night at girls’ basketball game. Boys game for grade school/middle school night was chaos. Looking for suggestions for less stressful atmosphere this next time.
· Group discussed and here are some suggestions:

· Consider moving grade school/middle school night to a Tuesday to draw more attendees in the middle of the week vs a Friday where more people would tend to come anyway.

· Consider adding 2 more concession stand workers from 7-8:00 pm to help with the rush.

· Consider stocking larger supplies of items that don’t expire quickly (water, Gatorade, candy). Adam said there is room to store items. This could help Melissa having to constantly run and have back-up supplies if a busier night. Need to understand how Melissa purchases items (weekly, monthly, as-needed?).

· Maybe 1 Saturday have a group of parents go purchase water/Gatorade in larger quantities and put in storage area. 
· Look for volunteers outside of parents like alumni, retired people.

· Melissa would like to have someone start “working” with her on concession purchasing as she would like to turn over the responsibilities after this school year. She can mentor so that they are comfortable fully taking over this June.
Volunteer – Pam Seidl 

· High school has openings yet and middle school has done a nice job and almost all positions are filled.
· From the HS, 70-80 families haven’t worked anything yet
· Al filled out 3rd/4th grade volunteer schedule.
· Consider offering a buyout for next year. Helen would need to be involved.

· Tracking hours takes a lot of time as there are sometimes different emails for the same family. Is this even necessary anymore.

Sports/Activities Book Update – Jeff Braatz
· Senior posters are available and sports books will be available in a couple of weeks
· Working ahead on the Spring sports book.
Booster Backer – Adam Bates for Tara Gagne
· Working on Spring sports apparel.
GZO – Jeff Braatz for Dave Thone
· No report. 

Athletic Committee – Jeff Brratz for Pat Breen
· No report.  Next meeting January 24.
Middle School Boys/Girls Basketball Tournament 2017 – Jeff Braatz for Al Dejno

· Feb 10 & 11 – boys (32 teams) 
· Al will get the volunteer schedule plugged into Signup this weekend which gives us 4 weeks to fill it up.
· March 10 & 11 girls (32 teams) 
· Adam needs to discuss with Al a date change for next year. Conflicts with basketball, schools hosting last round.
F. Additional Topics

· Dave T plans on sending a request for BC members in the MS and HS school announcements this month.  He’ll do a quick summary of the BC and put a short narrative of the different committees they can assist with.  
· February meeting date and time may change due to Ash Wednesday. Adam to touch base with Dave.
NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, February 21 in the SMC High School Resource Center. 

Meeting Adjourned:  Motion to Adjourn by Adam B. Second Motion to Adjourn by Pam S.
